
  
 

 CITY COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 

 
 

DATE:  SEPTEMBER 30, 2021         CONSENT CALENDAR 
 
SUBJECT: AGREEMENT BETWEEN PALM SPRINGS UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

AND CITY OF PALM SPRINGS FOR LAW ENFORCEMENT SERVICES 
FROM PALM SPRINGS POLICE DEPARTMENT FOR SCHOOL 
RESOURCE OFFICER 

 
FROM: Justin Clifton, City Manager 
 
BY:  Police Department  
 
 
SUMMARY: 
 
Staff is recommending City Council approve an agreement between the Palm Springs 
Unified School District (PSUSD) and the City of Palm Springs for law enforcement 
services from the Palm Springs Police Department for a full-time School Resource Officer 
(SRO) on the campus of Palm Springs High School and Desert Learning Academy. Per 
the agreement, the SRO will provide law enforcement services for the 2021/2022 school 
year and PSUSD will reimburse the full costs of the services provided.    
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 

1. Approve an agreement between the Palm Springs Unified School District and the 
City of Palm Springs to provide a full-time police officer (School Resource Officer) 
on the campus of Palm Springs High School and Desert Learning Academy for 
one year, expiring at the end of the 2021/2022 school year. 
 

2. Authorize the City Manager to execute all necessary documents.   
 

STAFF ANALYSIS: 
 
For the past 39 years, the City of Palm Springs has entered into an annual agreement 
with the Palm Springs Unified School District to provide a full-time police officer, referred 
to as a School Resource Officer (SRO), on the campus of Palm Springs High School.   
 
The current proposed agreement between PSUSD and the City of Palm Springs is for 
“the services of a School Resource Officer in order to ensure the greater safety of 
students, the staff, and the public at Palm Springs High School and Desert Learning 
Academy, and to improve and strengthen law enforcement community connections on or 
about campus.” 
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The proposed agreement is effective for the 2021/2022 school year, through June 3, 
2022. The fully burdened costs of one police officer assigned as the SRO to the Palm 
Springs High School and Desert Learning Academy is approximately $182,209 which will 
be reimbursed to the City by PSUSD, including any overtime costs for duties related to 
the SRO assignment.  

FISCAL IMPACT: 

There is no impact to the General Fund. The fully burdened costs of one police officer 
assigned to Palm Springs High School and Desert Learning Academy will be reimbursed 
to the City by PSUSD, including any overtime costs.  

REVIEWED BY: 

Department Director:  Melissa Desmarais 
City Manager:  Justin Clifton 

ATTACHMENTS: 

1) PSUSD Law Enforcement Services Agreement.
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ATTACHMENT 1 
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